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Headteachers of all Schools

Dear Headteacher,

Child Protection

As you will know, this issue has been discussed at Head Teacher meetings during the Spring Term. In response to the comments made, I have decided to increase the support available to schools as follows:-

Training
There is already a rolling programme of training for designated teachers for Child Protection and this programme is to be enhanced so that additional opportunities are available for Headteachers and any staff who may not be designated teachers. It will also be possible to accommodate all the recent changes in the procedures relating to the assessment of Children in Need.

LEA Child Protection Helpline

As you know, the current arrangements set out the access to Social Services for individual referrals.  It is appreciated, however, that in some cases the headteacher or designated teacher would welcome the opportunity to discuss the more complex cases with an experienced Education Social Worker before deciding whether a referral by the school is appropriate. In order to assist you and your designated teacher in this difficult area, I am pleased to inform you that a temporary helpline will be available for either of you to use from May 1st 2002 from 9 am – 5 pm weekdays during term time and the number is 07810 757358.  This helpline is for use when you are unclear as to the process and procedure to follow in respect of child protection / children in need concerns.

This opportunity is being funded through the Standards Fund and will, therefore, be available until the end of March 2003. By that time it is hoped that it will have made a useful contribution towards building up the necessary expertise in schools.

I hope that you and your staff will find this helpful in meeting our responsibilities to children and young people in need of our protection.

Yours sincerely

Director of Education

Continued ...


